~CASE 4362: Ai)p.ucatlon of w. g T PR o R
LeMAY FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS PRO- Vo VIR e D T A
RATION UNIT & COMPULSORY POOLING. B o -

-~




Small E Shibi

ETr

e e o g e




dearnley-meier

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

209 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092 ¢ ‘?HO‘NIV 243-6691° @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

_ County, New Mexico.

' BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 27, 1970

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Applicaﬁion of William'{. LeMéy Case No. 4362
for a non-standard gas proration
unit or compulseory pooling, Eddy

N el il Nt et ittt os?

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

-

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




MR. UTZ: Case 4362.

MR. HATCH: Case 4362, Application of William J. LeMay

for a non~-standard gas proration unit or compulsory pooling,

e e e e e —m i

Eddy County, New Mexico.

' {Whereupon, Apﬁlicaﬁt's%;
Exhibits 1 through 4 were
marked for identification)

REPRERE SN

MR. STEVENS: Mr. Examiner, Don Stevens, McDermott,

Connolly and Stevens for the Applicant. We have one witness,

Mr. LeMay. -

MR. UTZ: Let the record show Mr. LeMay was sworn

R in_the last case and will remain under oath. Appearances?
MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, I'm Richard Morris of

Méntgoméry, Federici, Andrews, Hannahs, & Morris, Santa Fe,
ST appearing for Pubco Petroleum Corporation and King Resources.
FE - MR. UTZ' Pubco and King?

MR. MORRIS: Yes.

PRI

Cee ; MR. UTZ: Other appearances? You may proceed.

WILLIAM J. LeMAY,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. STEVENS:

Q Mr. LeMay, would you state for the Commission what

you seek by this application?

A What I seek to do is to try and reenter a well in




New Mexico. In order to do this, I proposec a non-sandard - —
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Section 7, Township 20 South 4nd Range 25 East, Eddy County,

proration unit in the Dagger-Draw Morrow Field which consists
of one weil located in Section 36 of the Township and Range.

At a previous hearing, the spaéing heariﬁg for the"

field, 640 acres was established for the Dagger-Draw Field.

To date, there has only been one well that's been productive

in this field, and since the subject's section being, Section 7

is a direct offset to that section, it required either a

640 acre standard,proration'ﬁhit‘Without a hearing or, in my

particular case, a rgguest for 320 acges in order tdgfeenter
that well.
And as an alternative, forced pooling which I

wpuldn't want.

Q Would you look at Exhibit 1 and explain it.for us? N

A Fxhibit No. 1 is a land map of the area indicating
lease ownership in Section 7 as well as the location of theé
surrounding wells. The proposed reentry is indicated by

the red arrow and surrounded. It was a well inadequately

-tesied and without completion attempt, in my opinion. It

shows the Dagger-Draw well right on the section line, 660 out
of thevsouth, 1980 from the east line of Section 6.

Now, the lease ownership indicates myself and a
Mr. Garrett of Cliovis, New Mexico, owning the northwest .

quarter, the west half of the northeast quarter, and the northwest




4

quarter of the southwest guarter. The orange acreage is

. HI . S
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quite complicated. Basically, it irvolves oéwnership by Mobil

0il Compaily, Cities Service; the Monzano interest was purchased

by Mr. Garrett and myself, S0 those are the -- it's. a diverse

mineral interest. However, in connection with this, with
Mobil and Cities Service, I reached agreements on farmout

e .é' ' ' reguests from those people.

The southeast 160 acres is” formerly owned by
only Pubco Petfoleum,:but they, last year, sold half interest

to King-Resources and efforts to contact them to get this

ISP

well reentered; hLave failed.

Q Qoﬂld you describe all of your efforts in this:
raspect?
A Well,: I started about a year ago, a little over a

year -ago, contabting Pubco, who at that time was the owner,
exclusively, of ‘the southeast 160, and asked them to either

f; f , join me in drilling the well, paying their proportionate share

of the costs, farmout their interest for an override, or
either with a small back~in interest or sell me their tract.
And all these efforts failed. They indicated at one time

they may have ehtertained a half interest offer, buf they never
came back with anything firm,

This involveditelephone conversations and letters.

3 » Finally, at one point in there in October, they were negotiating




Pubco'! Comm1351on.

And - that was drilleq in the late fall of last year S

and compleéted azs a dry hole. Byt after that I started

-negotlatlons w1th both them ang King Resources and again
to no avail,

'by the well in Sectlon 6, the Daager—Draw Fleld well aincefyou
began negotlatlng w1th Pubhco?

A - Well, it
‘feet of gas a day,

24 million a month, so;I' éstlmate about 300 000 mcf has -

been produced 51nce negotlatlonq

That well has a oumulatlve of: approx1mately 1, 6
bllllon cublc feet,

"MR. UTZ: 1s that the well op the southeast quarter

of 67

THE WITNESS: Yes, it’s a new completion from the

Strawn ang therMorrow. However,

the Strawn has never;proauced
much gas, 1¢!

S been a'pretty fair well in the?Morrow however.

0 (By Mr. StevenS)

intention?




Clovis and scattered interests. HI

Morrow Section. The contour interval was 50 feet. It

A Well, it's a complicated situation. We started

off with the Buchanan interests which invélves a fahily in
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extensive correspondence with; she is a lease interest holder
under the yellow on Exhibit 1.

I indicated, as I mentionéd»previously, Mobil,

‘cities Service, Monzano -- I finally reached an agreement with

_Monzano and Pubco and finally, Kingj after'the*éa;e was made.

‘0 But all the King and Pubcb hdd agreed in one form or .

another, to trade or work with you on that?

A That's co£rect.

0  Ccould yoh}take Exhibit Ng. 2 ‘and describe to
gs what it contains?

A Exhibit 2 is a structure ‘map on top of the Atoka=

shows the net feet of Morrow Sand ﬁay.

. i .
Again, we are dealing with Morrow, and these figures

- should have little quotes around them because of what is

productive and what isn't.

I think, however, the 10@5 are quite a bit better in
this area and it does point out cértain factors. One, again
we are deaiing with stfatographic‘accumulation. I don't think
structure has any bearing on reservoir present, which in turn

controls gas cumulation. There are two wells classified

e et et S SRR o £ 1 i d it en e L L

in the Cemetery Morrow Pool. These wells are in Section 16 and 17




"7

of 2025, They are vVery poor wells, howéver, both of which

at very low ;atgs; There again, with the Morrow, if you have
Xanyvthickness of aand pPorous permeable sand, ‘you make a gas
well, If you're thln, or you have. a thick section with water,
ydu have a dry hole. And then you have all the in betweens
like theSe Tessie McKay Wel1s whlch aren't Very ‘'good and

probably not commerc1al and-ye t*théykhave produced some gas,

The two wells that are crltlcal in the area, the
Monzano Dagger-Draw wWeli in Section & and the Texas~Pacific
- Buchanan, my‘proposed reentry in-Section 7, are shown on

Exhibits 3 ang 4.

Q Could you explain to the COmmfsSion héi n1f1cance°

N

ST UTATT Yes! T In derivi ng -the net pay and also ‘the sand
thickhess‘on}kﬁ%h wells, I set forth the sand colored in yellow.

I might pOiﬁi'out, if it is confusing, there are two scales

the small scale Tog, and then at the bottom of the page, the
detailed sections of the wells available in the case of the
Dagger-Draw. T have detailea the gamma ray and I've got Coaxial
which is a permeability tool ang the acoustic log and that's

on the Monzano Dagger~Draw.

And the Number 1 Buchanan, I've detailed the gamma ray
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1ES and the Morrow lateral log, which is similar to the

‘ﬂoax1a1 log, 1nstead of permeablllty tool, which is helpful

in determining what 1s pay and what isn't.

First of all, with the exhibit number 3, the Manzanoc

No.vl Dagger-Draw, as you can see, they had a nice section of
‘sand.> They did drillstem test water in the lower sectlon. In
fact, on the drlllstem test in 9354 to 95, that lower sand
‘@ : ; rseetlon, they recovered 97 000 feet of salt water, wHiéh'is
a prétfy indicative test. However, above that, they've got
good drilistemkteets and have subsequently eempleted that ae a
commercial well. | |
on EXhibit 4, the T. P; Bﬁchehén, asWYOu‘can see by
correlation, the sands don't correlate that well, even ‘though
"r-fn,. e they are less than a half a mile apart. There is a thicker S ‘:>:ji@
interval between the two sands and the lower sand again tested ‘; o "1f‘+
~water wirh a show of gas. However that was a conventionai test. o ;
The upper sand, they only ran a wire line test. They peured}it
at 9.96; it's not cubic feet. I think that should be |
centimeters. It's not indicative because with the wire line
test,you don't have a chamber that will really measure the
volume of gas there, but the pressures were good. ’And:they
did not choose on theibasie of that wire line test to run pipe.
And, of course, my purpose is to try and reenter that

well and production test that upper zone. Possibly even

production test the lower zone with pipe in the hole, but the




“upper zone, I thought was not adequately tested. They did .

have 3625 pounds of bottomhole pressure which is substantial

and indicates to me, anyway, that there is a chance of commercial

gas. It took forty~five minutes to build up to that, so there

is naturally some ‘doubt, but I think the well should be further

tested and this is whit the case is abouf; what my efforts have

been towarad;

o] With the risk invo;véd iﬁ'féénté%inq £h1$,“codid’you
give”us,ycurwgstimgpgvin two connections, four risk of making
a well on ybhrAreentry‘and the risk of making what would be . ' - R
termed tiie commercial well? | >4 | ‘ |

A Well, first of all, there is a risk in ever getting
down to be able to test it. We have no -- élthod§p the repprté
filed to date have indicatéd that we can probably drill out
the‘plugS'aﬁd run a string of production casiﬁg*énd production
teét it. You never know on a reentry whethér you're going to
be successful or not until you actuélly move the rig 6ut and
start. That's the first great risk, and then the other risk
is the fact that even though there is an -~ indicating 3625
pounds of pressure, it took forty-five minutes to build up -
to that pressure, and it may be a little bit ticht. We don't
know. I would say the chances are pretty good of getting some
gas, say like atvleast one out of two for getting some soft of
well, but the risk of getting a commercial well, maybe one out

of four.
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0 In line, then, with vour estimate of the risk
here, coﬁ;d'ydu in the event ;he’Commiésion decides that‘this
tréct shouid be force—po61ed, could-you recommend a penalty
to be assessed against the non cOnseﬁting party in this case?
A Well, first of all, I don't advocate forced pooling

because- it changes the economics tremendously on the deal by

“participating or by’farﬁing out of even with small back-in

the economics are -- you can live with them. But when you

start force-pooling, the economics are bad. However, if the

Commission found it necessary to force-pool -it, the 1 and 2 on

some kind of gas and the 1 and 4 would indicate a 200 to 400 -

is limited by statute to 150 per cent, sb'thatfis just my
estimate of the risk involved.

0 - ‘Whiﬁ kind of administrative 0verhéad,»b6th for
drilling wellé and producing wells, would you recommend in the
event there were a forced-pooling provision ordéxed by the
Commission?

A Weli, there again, I don't like the forced4poolihg
aspect.

Q Sorry to lead the witness;

A The figures that I have been dealing with as a

participant in some ventures have bheen $150 as administrative
overhead and that's once the well is on production, and $750

for drilling a well. These are from my experience with paying

other division orders or signing other division orders and paying
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other working interests in other veﬁtures.
MR, UTZ: That's a mohth?
THE WITNESS: A month; yes, sir.
;Q - {(By Mr. Stevens) Your pfiﬁcipal requesf,‘thbugh,.is4
for either a 320 -- preferably a BZb%ﬁon—standard gas ptdration

unit, which would allow the operatOfS?in the south half to

protect the royalty owners correlathE rights, perhaps by

another well or what have you? You héve the 40 acres in that
south half. As I understand. you maaé various offers to

Pubco which have been' turnéd down. Would you accept any of

the qffers you’have made to Pubco in - the event a well were
drilled in the south half as it reIaﬁeé to the 40 acrcs?

A Yés, I would give Pubco ﬁhezéption of selecting any
oné of my offérs as a reciprocal agreéﬁent. If they wanted to
buy it, they could, to drill a well in ﬁhe south half. I would
farﬁout that 40. I would join them in Ehe 40. I would deal
with them, certainly,if the Commission found it acceptable to
grant the 320 acres, aéproximately 320 acreé.

I think in the reguest there was an optioﬁ there
to include maybe 480 acres being the south, including the north
half in the southwest 160. I feel this is an option; wouldn't
be in the best interest of all concerned because then it would
be difficult to drill another well in there. You just have

160 acres by itself. However, by splitting the section into




to date.’ Could yoﬁ tell us about it.

12
two 320's, I see no difficulty in.protecting correlative

rights.

0 You stated the Monzano well has produced 2 billion

A  It's approximately 1.6 billion.
Q ~ ©Oh, excuse me.<-Whét's its current rate of pfoduction?

e By A little less than a mi.llion a day, in the neighborhood

of 24 million per month.

6] And would you testify in your opihion, has the

north half of Section 7 been drained at Jeast partially by the

Monsano well?

' Av Definitely. Thére.afe some»ira£é~1athWhers in that
north half who sec this well right next to their acreage
certainly draining, and there is no reason it couldn't drain.

I feel their rights aré not4being protected even thngh
a well was drilled on them. There is some -- some merit
that the well was drilled, but it just wasn't adequately tested
in my opinion.

Q Mr. LeMay, vere these exhibits prepared by you or
under your direction?

A Yes, they were, by me.

MR. STEVENS: At this time, we move the introduction

of Exhibits 1 through 4.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, exhibits 1 through 4
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will be entered in the record in this case.
;» » ) (Whereupon, Applicant's
. 5 ; ’ 'Exhibits 1 through 4 were
2= ; } " ‘admitted into evidence.)

MR, STEVENS: And we have no further questions of

the witness,

MR. UTZ: Questions of the witness?

MR. MORRIS: VYes, sir.

'CROSS EXAMINATION

Q  Mr. LeMay, as I understand your primary proposal
here is to form a non-standard unit comprising all éﬁé“ﬁ&fEﬁ'
half oflfhis section. |

A : That'sAcorrect.v»

Q Ahd your second proposal is:what kind of non—standaf&'
plan? | | g

A As an alternative, I could work with the north half

and -- the north ‘half in the southwest quarter. That‘s only

because I have contacted the‘people involved in that and they v 5 :
are willing to -- I could work with thém on getting the reentri. |
0 And your third alternative in your application is
té"forcehpéol the entire section, is that correct?
A Well, that wasn't really my alfernative. That wés
to simplify the fact that it's part of the --
. Q I understand. That's in the event the Commission

feels obligated to pool the entire section as a proration unit,
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fight?ﬂ
'§ , ‘ Aﬁ That's correct, it should be considered under one
case. :It's easier to consider. it under one case.
Q' Is there a diversity of royalty in overridiné
royaify inﬁerests among £he different colored tracts’iﬁ

~Section’ 72

FR e

P

"A  ©Oh, yes.

¢ What color would you call that?

P

‘ BeiQe. s
i Q The beige?
: A The off-color vellow there?
- 1@’ Yes, whattis the royalty interest there? :
A if‘é'ﬁééiEéTiY“fpeJBucﬁ;nan heirs which involve “

vquiteza few individuals. Mrs. Lucy Bell of 905 Axle’Streét;
Cloéié, Mew Mexico, tends to speak for her family in that

regard. However, we had to take leases from all of her ‘ R

family. ‘Mr. Buchanan is involved. It's the same family,»but
e there is about five of then.

0 All right. Now, with respect to the orange colored R

acreage, what is the royaliy on t

A Well, there is some U.S. royalty in that., I don't
know if it is all U.S. or there is some fee ownership, but
it is ‘under Pubco. I know the Pubco is fee ownership, and I'm

not familiar --




the orange tract?
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0  All right.

A and I think it's the State which we tried.to deal
with one time,jbecause it waé handled“by the First Natiéﬁal
Bank of Albuquergue and Pubco ended up with it.

o} The royalty interest under the Pubco tract is not

the same as the royalty interest in the yellow tract or in

A JNGTQiC’S”éepardtc;hthét'S right.,

Q Has the United States Geological Survey expressed
itself in connection Qiﬁﬁ your ﬁroposed application?

A | No, they haven't. . -
Q ﬁow ﬁany other wells or how maﬁy wells have bgen

drilled in the Dagger-Draw Pool, Morrow -- bagger—Draw—Morrow

Pool?

A There is only one producing in the Dagger-Draw-Morrow.
0 Now, that's in Section 6 to the north?

A That's correct.

Q And is it located on a 640-acre spacing unit?

A Yes, it was the well that proﬁpted the hearing.

0 How many other wells have been drilled in this pool?
A Well, the Buchanan Well, then theére is a dry hole

in the northwest corner of Section 5.
0 Northwest corner of Section 57
A Yes. I don't recall if that was drilled prior to or

subsequent to the Dagger-Draw: completion. Monzano -- Foster --
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I think it was sdbsequent to the Dagger-Draw completion,

Q0 I.see. Now —-

A Excuse me. I was going to say it had only five feet

?of tight pay and it was a dry hole.

Q  Now, Pubco has drilled a well in this area too, have

%they not?

A Pubco drilled a well in Section 9, Pubco and King

Resources together ‘as a joint venture.

Q And was that drilled after the Dagger-Draw pool rules

for adoption?

A Yes, but it's over a mile from the pool, so it
wouldn t conform to the pool rules,
Q ° So, at the present ;/"‘me the only well that we hav

is the one producing weilvﬁhiéﬁhiéuééwthe north’

A That is correct. These two wells in the Cemetery

Morrow are basically the same pay, "The Morrow Pay.,"

However, as you can See, they are not very well

developed, and they have full production'history and they would

have to be considered non-commercial..

Q Now, who was the applicant for 640-acre Spacing-in

this area?

A Monzano was, They are the operators of the Dagger-

Dfaw well,

Q I think you had pointed out that your area here,

all of Section 7 would be subject to the 640-~acre pool rules of
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the Dagger~Dtaw—Morrow pool; is that correct?
A Yes, it's an offset proration unit,
Q Turning to the risk aspect of the matter, in the

event the Commission determines to forece-pool Section 7 into a

'standard unit for the drilling of this, or reentry of thiS'well,
looking at the risk factor that the Commission is perﬁitted‘by

. the statute, to award, and looking at it on a siiding scale of

anywhere between zero and flfty per cent flffy per cent belng
the max1mum that coqu be awarded in the event that tnls were

a complete w‘ldcat well Jhere would you say that a reentry

‘as a direct offset to a producing well would lie in that field

)

between zero and flfty per: cent
MR. STEVENS: Objection.
- Q (By Mr. Morrls) leltlng your observatlon to’ the
tlek 1nvolved in the drllllng of the well°
MR. STEVENS: Objection. The questlen presurws that

flfty per cent would be allocated only to the w1ld~at well and

‘I don't hdve any evidence that that's what the Leglslature

intended.
MR. UTZ: The statute doesn't dlfferentlate as to _
development wells and wildcat wells, is what vou're saying?
MR. STEVENS: Right. .

MR. UTZ: I think your objection is well taken.

Q (By Mr. Morris) Mr. LeMay, looking at the scale ..
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of risk, whether it bé a wildcat well or a develdpment’ﬁeli["
but in vie& of your situation of being in direct offset to a
producing well which you have testified is a good well, Qhat
would be tﬁe risk that would appear reasonable to you on a
siidihq scélgﬁbetween zé:o and fifty for the risk involved in
the drillihij of the well?

A. Well, the well's alréady drilled. We are trying to
reenter it.i The faci that you're proposing a penéity,«in a
sense, I think ycu can answer that'questipn by accepted industry
practice in' operating agreements. I haven't read or signed
an operatiné‘égreement tﬁat had‘a’nOn-consenthfBVfgfbn;Sf
less than 200 per cent;in the last three yeérs} because ﬁhe
Legislature%has taken it.upon itself to propose legislaﬁion
“which the Bédy ﬁuétiﬁe'actédféhréﬁd‘liﬁitﬁitséif‘ééwiéétpér
cent. |

Tﬁe chinchiest deal I can think of should carry 150
per cent, in my esﬁimation. ‘Otherwise, I think Pubco ana;Kiné
Resources wéuid be‘bfeatﬁing'down my door to joih me in this
reentry.

To be more specific, it's a well that's already;beén
drilled and therefore, ¥hefieentry aspect éarries sone risk in
its own right, the mechanical aspects of reentering the hole.
The aspects of getting any kind of gas at all, I gave it a
one and two. You might even call it chinchier than that. That's

not a commercial limit, however. That's just some form of gas
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and there is no way of knowing how commercial the well is,

whether it's another Dagéer—Draw or Cemetery Moryow without

prolonged testing. And this testing waSn't'done3initially'when
the. - well was done, and therefore it was my purpoSe to do it

to production test the well.

Q - Well, Mr. LeMay, whether you agree with the

Legislature or not, would you agree with me that the risk
1l is minimal?

involved in the reentry of this wel

A In“the reentry?
Q Yes.
A I think to reenter the well, you might consider it a

“small risk.

Q Thank you.

A 1 mean, just the mechanical'aspecéédof reentry .

MR. MORRIS: That's all.

gRosg_EXAM1q§gioN,

BY MR. UTZ:
Q How about the chances of making a well out of it?

b3 Commercial aspects are wide open. 1 have no idea.

1 like the pressure, put I don't

I like the looks of the log.

1ike the fact that it took forty-five minutes to build up to

3,625 pounds compared to another test off that water zone that

built up, I think, in fifteen minutes. Thexre is a water zone

underlying the gas: those two sand pays there,

They had a guicker pressure build-up on the curve,

when they tested it.

so I like some
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of the aspects, but I have strong feelings about whether the.

" well will be commercial ‘or not and there is no way to predeict

that’unless’You have production tests.
Q I guess I wasn't paying attention when you were out-
lining the royalty interests under this 640-acre tract. I was

trying to figure out how Pubco got that 360, I guess.

A That's a good guestion. I was kind of wondering that
ﬁ;éelf.

Q Tg;;yeilow interest. 1Is it Federal?

A The yellow is fee. e

0 It;s all fee? " B L

A Yes. | |

Q Howfébdut‘the:oréﬁge"aCreage, is ifgsiimFéaeral?

A I think it's all Federal; yes, there may be some fee,

but if there is I have no knowiedge of it.

Q And is the green acreage fee?

A Yes, that's‘correct; the qreen acreage is fee.

0 So the entire 640 is predominately fee acreage?

A That's ccrrect. The majority of it.

Q That would be as to the royalty interests? How about

the overriding royalty interest?

It's very complicated breakdown. Our assignment

0]

A
2y

that we got from Monzano, we brought their interest out. 1It's
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1ocaded with override. and overridd&s?beenaacoumulatedthroggh
there with yarious dealings. 1¢'s diverse and there is some

overriding yoyalty interéSt already on the orange yract, 1

Fat P

know. o DR

aAs far as the greebd: 1 don't know} The yellovw or

the orange, there is no other overriding royalty except the
mineral interests 6vé£ridinq.'

0 put I think it goes without belaboring the matter

any fufther,‘that yQur bréference is a nOn;stéﬁdarérdhig

specificaliy in the north half of the gection?

A qhat's corrasct.
Q in the évent the commission does not see fit to 4o

that, you would acceptAfbeédépoﬁiinq?,
A Héve to, 1 Guess: if I want to get the well drilled.
‘ﬁh;“ﬁTZt hre there'other'quéstions of the witness?
Mr. HATCH: IS pubco and King Resources objecting
to the formation of a 318-acre noﬁ»standard proration unit?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir.
MR. HATCH: The 4782
MR. MORRIS: Yes, v think the entire section should
pe formed as a staﬁdard spacindg unit under the rules adgopted
for this pool. vle are objectind to the formation of the non-

standard unit.

MR. HATCH: you're not objecting to the poolinq?
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MR. MbRRIS:’ No. We urge the Commission to podl»it;"
MR. HATCH: But as a non-consenting -- |
MR. MORRIS: ndeco and-Kihg are in‘the position of
probably Qeing non-consenting interests. However, we would
. assume that the ordinéry opﬁioﬁs_availaﬁle in‘fheApoolfﬁg
‘orders, will be made évailable so that they couid”deterhine

within, I think it's usually 30 days under the order, and after

taking a look at the AFE on the well, whether they would be
§4w ¥u—~ % consenting or non-consenting parties.
MR. UTZ: After the well was completed?

N : MR. MORRIS: No, I think the way the usual pooling -

. order reads, is that -- and correct me if I'm wrong -- but
S A after the record order is entered, the operator has a. certain
JE T - : : ‘ . ~ ATl
i S period of time, usually ithirty davs, to submit an estimate of

@,V; T : costs that would be involved, and then the parties that have

not joined at that point have a certain period of time, I

-

think it's another thirty days, to elect whether to pay their

L 4
o

share of those costs and become consenting parties or either

>

elect or by doing nothing, elect to remain non~-consenting
parties.

I cannot commit either Pubco or King Resources to
a non-consenting position at this point. However, I will say
that the negotiations that have taken place up to this point

with Mr. LeMay -- they have not been able to reach agreement » 1

_ -
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on terms of farmout or sale or joinder.

MR. UTZ: Other questions?

MR. TRAYWICK: I wo?ld like to ask Mr. LeMay a
question, if I may. This is ?robably not important, but the
déckét éets up youf alternaté sécondary propééélltojforce—poél
Seétién 7, Morrow formé£ion.'§Waé“it your intent just t§ have
that cover ﬁhe Morrow formatibnf )

THE WITNESS: Yes, I didn't intend it to cover all
formations.. Could I interjec% something at this point?

MR. UTZ: Sure.

THE WITNE§§E'"HY'ngE‘éahVéfsatiOn which was with
JOhh Bullard of King Resourge%, indicated:to me they weren't:
opposed to my forming a 320-a?re'hon4Standard'unit in there.

In fact, he said, go ahead én?‘do it and we might give you
some supﬁbrt, so iﬁ;s confuéi;g to me thafythere is objection
from\both parties. And I jus} wanted to be sure‘that King was
involved with Pubco's objecfigns.

MR. MORRIS: Well, ?et me make that clear. I've been
instructed by Mr. Charles Ram%ey of Pubco that I was éppear'
for both Pubco and“King Respu;ces, King Resoﬁrces'béing actually
the operator of this quarter-section, and that King Resources

agreed with Pubco's position as I have outlined,

THE WITNESS: The instruction came from Pubco and not

King, however,




everything I know about it and I think that if there is any

__pogition to the contrary, you would have to produce a letter or

MR. MORRIS: Correctf

THE WITNESS: I'm asking the queStiOn; can I do that?

I just wondered if you had any céntact at all with
King's personnel? |

MR. MORRIS: No.

THE WITNEQ?Ef:?hﬁgg is some doubt in my mind whether . _
King would concur with Pubco. |

MR. MORRIS: Let me put it this way. I've told you

some written instructions.
MR. UTZ: The sub-collateral letter of classification.

‘THE WITNESS: Yes.

i ‘ s

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?
MR. STEVENS: A couple more, unless someone else has --

MR. UTZ: Proceed.

.....

" BY MR. STEVENS:

Q In your offers to others in that Séction 7, did you
make basicaily the §ame.offers to Pubco that you have made to
various other owners?

A Exactly the same.

0 Did you discuss AFE's with Pubco?

A Only in as short written correspondence when Pubco
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was somewhat intereSted in joining me. I estimated aicost

of 40 to 50 000 to reenter that well and productlon test the

Morrow. ThlS is correspondence w1th Orin Crane who requested

2

that I submit a rough AFE and these are my =-- still my estimated

costs, but, as you know, with a reentry. you don't kn@w,what kind

i
i

;%:l L “E of trouble you are going to run into. ; |
;,r‘ L é | Q Are your offers that you made to Pubco stili good? J
e R i i S L
MR. STEVENS: No questions. | ‘
»é,-‘ ; V' ’ MR. UTZ: Are there otner qUebtlonb of cr;'mlﬁnesS?‘~
L;i;; L i ‘The witness may be excused.

- o / (Whereupon, witness exbeeea)

o N ; Statements in the case?
:; § MR. MORRIS: vYés}'sir, a‘short statement.

i“;a ,i E ; ~ MR. UTZ2: You have the privilege of going last.

%k % o MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, Pubco's position;has,

:;;;;/””:fbév I think, ‘been heard by tﬁis Cemmission before in anot%er case,

{ - which I might say is still pending decision before this
Commission., rn\referrlnq to the Duggan case. Basically, it
1s Pubco s position that the compulsory pooling statute was

designed for the orderly development of pools on standard
spacing -and proration units and where there are field rules,

specifying the size proration unit, these rules are}mandatory o )

by the Commission when the compulsory ruling statute?is in
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vote. o -
\Now,,the applicant here, I think has recognized that
by putting that in as an alternative, eQen~though he likes
that as én alterﬁative, he recognizes the statute. And
certainly as I'v§4alréady stated, Pubco does wish to take the
é,“,. . >?‘& ’pbsition in thiszéase‘thaﬁlthg compulsory pooling statute.

should not be in vote to form a standard unit in this field.

Now, Pubco owns commercial acreage inthis dreéa and

Ce ' : ] tends to do some more‘drilling in this area. They think it

“ e : 'é : R . ~ S . e ] ) , o
CE L e is too early in the development of this field to start making
£-~ ;k_“ B o exceptions on spacing.

Now, I'm sure that the Commission takes these matters

o] into consideration when they initially adopt any form of o ' |

wide spacing in a pool and'it's for the very reason for wide
spacing isfﬁo avoid the unnecessary expense that is incurred
in the'drilling”of uhnecessary‘wells for the development of
J fi~ ’4: ? the pool: ‘We think that's what would happen here if a non-
standard unit of anything, or a uﬁit of any sizeAleés than
640 acres is adopted by the Commission.

Concerning the risk factor that. should be adopted,

I think our position on that is pretty clear, that by practice,

the Commission has reserved the 50 per cent factor for wildcat
or extremely high-risk wells and in continuation of its long

standing administrative interpretation of this provision cf the

2 .
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forced pooling statute, that something less than fifty per cent
should be established for this pool. -
Now, where it is a reentry and where the applicént

himself recognizes there is minimal risk involved in the

“drilling or reentry of the well; we think something in the

nature of a ten or fifteen per cent risk factor would be

fhb?;Opriated We would be the first ones to recognize that this

is not in line with non-consent provisions of communitization
agreements, but we have known that for a long time.
This is an old story to the Commission, but until the Legislature

feels fit to chggggg;tffyaa;re;aearing with a2 maximum limitation

‘of fifty per cent that has to be viewed and applied in

petépectivet‘r

For that reason, we do recommend a ten to fifteen
per cent risk factor in this case.

Thank you.

MR. STEVENS: Mr. Examiner, we are actually looking
at four alternatives instead of three. Instead of 480-acre
spacing for forced pooling, there was one other one which -
Pubco did ncot go along with it. They could have jéined, farmed
out, or sold, or one other thing, they could have waived their
right as provided under the rules as related to the Dagger-Draw
field. There was a right set up in there to have non-standard

uanits without hearing if certain conditions were met and if
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there ‘were a waiver by the other operators.

Wel;; Pubco chose not tb waiver, so by those variohs
methods they didn't go along with the first alternative and £hat
would be the easier one.

Second aiﬁetnéﬁiﬁe is 320-acre spacing. This, in
effeét, is fo/get a well drilled and reentered>to prevent the
continuing drainage . of this field, As opposed and 480 acres
WOuld'bg,rothly the same, as opposed tb the férced‘pooiihg_
provision which Pﬁbdo’proposes it will gofalghg wiﬁh.

Since it was set up for non-standard‘unité and’ the

hearing rules themselves provided there were a waiver, sirnce

‘there were all the other alternatives'availéble to Pubcd, we

feel that the 320-acre spacing unit would be a reasonable unit

“for the Commission to go along with giving Pubco thé right ‘to

protect the royalty interest in the south half as they will.
These offers, as Mr. LeMay stated, to initialiy go
ahead and pool the whole unit are still in force, so it would
seem that would be Pubco's best efforts. The 320-acre spacing
application would, in our estimation, be the secpnd best
possibility for the Commission. The third possibility, 480-acres
being roughly the same as 320, the forced=pooling is not
desired principally because of the statutory limitation on the
penalty clause at fifty percent. If it does become operative

in your decision based on the fact that you do have, basing
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your testimony of 200 or 400 per cent risk factor here, it
would seem. that 450 per cent minimum should be the risk
factor, and the pb‘enalty factor. ~"

Counsel talks of wildcat or high risk wells being

reserved the fiftyvper cent here. Well, about a half to three-

fourths of a mile away,that would be nofmally‘be a:wildcat.>

It is a high risk well in that it was pluggéd by-a:previous

- operator,

For these reasons, we feel the Commission should grant
320-acre spacing for this unit for 318 acres. That's élild_ 
MR. UTZ: Other statements? The case will be taken

under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILILO)

I, David Bingham, Court Reporter in and for the County of
Berné;lillo, State of New Mexico, do hére‘by céi‘tify Vthat‘ the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commissicn;—was reported by me; and

thiat the same is a true and correct récord of: the said

proceed‘ings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

{ do hovehy certify that the forezsing 1o
1 covgiste geourd of ke proeacredicas in

i3 Rovwlaer haaRing Goue So. HBE2
aash by Ue ofte . )
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Copnission
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;
; GOVERNOR .

% [ sy, » | OAVID P. CARGO |
Y T OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION 't
oF K D o LAND COMMISSIONER'
o M ,; 'STATE OF NEW MEXICO ' ALEX J. ARMLIO
R I P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE :
> STATE GROLOSIST

L RN L S - e7801 A. L. PORTER, JR.:
i SECRETARY - m

June 10, 1970

f Mr. Donald G. Stevens ; Re: g:;::‘:; R-:g?li
“f -~ McDermott, Connelly & Stevens L e
Attorneys at Law . Applicant: ' P
Post Office Box 1904 William J.  LeMay o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 'r
‘Dear Sir: |
| Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion oxder recently entered in the subjsct case. i
: : s 1
Very truly yours, e R g
g A Gz K
v A. L. PORTER, Jr. SRS ?
Secretary-Director R ’ 3
. ALP/ir
- Copy of order also sent to:
‘Hobbs OCC X
E-»S | Artesia OCC_ X
‘ Aztec OCC
) Other Mr. Richard S. Morris
)
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BEFORE THE OXL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THF OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Mo. 4362
Order No. R-3972

APPLICATION OF WILLIAM J. LeMAY
FOR A MON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION
UNIT OR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY
COUNTY, NEN MEXICO.

or COMMYISSION
Wt

This cause came on for hmiag at 9 a.m. on Hny 27 1970
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Utz.

WOW, or this_10th daay of June, 1970, the cﬂni.lsion, a

i quesum being present, having considerxed the testimon;, the zecord,

asd the recommendations of the xxuinor, and being fuuy advised

in the prniu-.

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguived by
law, the Commissici nhaa jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thersof.

{2) That the applicant, William J. LeMay, seeks approval
or a 318.9~acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising Lots
and 2
Range 25 Bast, NMMPM, Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexiceo, or a 478-acre non-standard unit comprising Lots 1, 2,
3, and 4, and the B/2 W/2 and NE/4 of said Section 7.

[ pad® .}

{3) That in the alternative to the adbove, applicant seeks
an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation
underlying said Section 7.

(4) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes
to re-enter a well located 1650 feet from the North line and

and the /2 ¥W/4 and NE/4 of Section 7, Township 20 South, |




CASE Mo, 4362
Order No. R-3972

1650 feet from the West line of said Section 7 in the Dagger Draw-~
Morrow Gas Pool. .

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
. Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool provide that each well shall be
i : o located on a standard unit containing 640 acres, more or less,
' : i consisting of a govermmental section.

, , (6) That there are interest owner= in said Section 7 who
o N have not agreed ‘to the formation of either of said proposed non-

T standard proration units and have not agreed to pool their '
interests to form = -tandnrd proration unit comprising alli of
said Section 7,

e ~{7) That the applicant's requost for approval of either of
o |l the abovc-éoacribed non-standard ptotation units should be denied.

(8) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect corralative rights, and to afford the owner of each
interest in said Section 7 the opportunity to recover or receive
without unnecessary expense his just and fair share of ths g=s
in the Dagoer Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, all mineral interests, what-
ever they may be in said pool within said Section 7 should be
pooled to form a standard 640-acre proxation unit o be dedicated
to the above-described well.

. (9) That the applicant. William J. LeMay, should be desiq-
Lo nated the operator of the subject well nnd unit.

(10) That any non-consenting working interest owner should
be afforded the Opportunity to pay his share of estimated well
costs to the operator in lieu of paying his shnro of reasonable
wall onata gut of prodnction.

(11) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
| does rot pay his share of estimated well costs should have with-
i : held from producticn his share of the reasonable well costs plus
; ' an additional 50% thereof as a reaacnable charge for the risk
' involved in the completion of the well.

{12) That any non-consenting interest owner should be
‘afforded the opportunity to object to the actual well costs
.but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the

. reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

g e L S 3 -
;
i —j
i
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CASE No, 4362
Order No. R-3972 -

(13} That following determination cf rsasonadble well costs,
any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share
of estimated costs should pay to the operator any amouat that
reasonable well costs exceed estimated well costs and should
receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well
costs sxceed reasonable well costs. ,

(14) That $150.00 per month should be fixed as a reasonadble
charge for supervision {combined fixed rates) for the -ubj.ct
well; that the oparator should be authorized to withhold from
production the proportionate share of such supervision charge
attributable to each non-consenting working interest, and in
addition thereto, the operator should be authorized to withhold
from production the: proportionate share of actual oxpcndituru
required for operating the subject well, not in excess of what
are reasonable, atttibutable to each non—comnting working
mt.t.lto

(15) That all proceeds from production from the :utjafjoct
well whiech are not disbursed for any reason should be placod in

e8CcxXow to be paid o the true owner thersof upon dewmd and proof
of ownership. - N :

17 18 THEREFORE GRDERED:

{1} That the application of William J. LeMay for approval
for a 316.5-acTe:non-standaxd gas proration unit comprising Lots
1 and 2 and the E/2 WW/4 and NE/4 of Section 7, Tm-hip 20 Bouth,
Range 25 East, NMMPM, Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy: Connty,
New Mexico, or a 478-acre non-standard unit ecupticin_t_botn 1, 2,
3, and 4, and the E/2 W/2 and NE/4 of said Section 7, is hereby
denjed. :

{z) That all mineral interests, whatever they may be, in
the Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pocl underlying Section 7, Township
20 south, Range 25 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Maxico, are hereby
pooled to form a S40~acre gas spacing unit to be dedicated to a
well to be re-entered 1650 feet from the North line and 1650 feet
{ from the West line of said Section 7,

(3) That William J. LeMay is hereby desigratea t.ne operator

| [of ‘the subject well and unit.

t
i (4) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and
 aach known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized

]
i
1
‘

.
i
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CABE No. 4362
Order No. R-3972

lchodulc of estimated well costs within 30 days following the
date of this order.

(5) That within 30 days from the date the schedule of
estimated well costs is furnishied to him, any non-consenting
working interest owner shall have the right to pay his share
of estimuted well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
shaxre of xeascnable wall costs out of production, and that any
such owner who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.

(6) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known working interest owner in the subject unit an itemized
schedule of actunl well costs within 30 days following completion
of the well; t.hat' if no objection to the actual well costs is

"Il within 60 days tollcving completion of the well, the actual well
ii'costs shall be the reasonable well costs; provided however, that

if there is an objection to actual well costs within said 60-day
period, the Comission will determine reasonable well costs after
public notice and hearing.

(7) That within 30 days fellowing determination of reason-

ahle well coats, any non-consenting working intsrest owner that

has paid his share of estimated costa in advance as provided above
shall pay to the operator his pro raca saace of the amount that
reasonable well costs cxceed sstimated well cosis and saalil
receive from the operator his pro rata share of the amount that
estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs. ‘

(8) That the operator is hersby authorized to withhold the
following costs and charges from production:

(A} The pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to sach non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him.

(B) As a charga for the risk involved in the com-
pletion of the well, 50X of the pro rata share
of resasonable well costs attributable to each
non-consenting working interest ownex who has
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(8) (B) continued from Page 4 -

not paid his share of oatimaﬁcd ‘;ﬁou costs
- within 30 days from the dete thc schedule of
estimated well costs is futnishod to him.

(9) That thc operator shall distridbute uid costs and .
charges withheld from production to the pu-t:lci who advanced
the well costs.

-€10) That $150.00 pexr month is Iutcby ﬂxod as a reasonable
charge for supervision (comdined fixed rates) for the subject
well; that the operator is hereby authorized tq withhold from
production the proportionate share of such supervision charge
attridbutabls to each non—conmting working :uamnt, and in
adéition thereto, the opexator is hereby a\:thaéiud to withhold
from produvction the proportionate share of uctul expenditures
required for operating the subject well, not i.n excess oi vhat
are ru-onuuc. attridutabie to sach non-—comcntinc working
interss. o T i

{11) That any unsevered mineral interest mu be ggnsidcz"d
a seven—-eighths (7/8) working interss=: and .,..,a.....g..,..... 1178} roy-
alty interest for the purpose of allocating co-tc and chargu
under tbe texrms of this order.

{i2} Tha “-,'-r-nca. & chargss ..icx;aretobe sid out
of pxoductioa shall be withheld only from the working intcrcsts'
share of production, and no costs or charges shall be withheld
from production attributable to royalty int.creste‘

(13) That all proceeds from prcduction tra the subject well

which zre not disbursed for any reason shall bo placed in escrow

in Eddy County, New Mexico, to be paid to the truc owner thereof
upon demand and proof of ownership: that the oporator shall

' notify the Commission of the name and address Of said escrow

agent within 90 days from the date of this ordcr.

(14) That jurisdiction of thiwm cause is rataimd for the
entry of such further ordexrs as the Commission’ may deem neces-

| sary.,
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DOME at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

deasignated,

esx/

STATE OF NEN MEXICO

T W A TR T YOI R O TS
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LAW OFFICES
,,,,, .. .. McDERMOTT, CONNELLY & STEVEﬁs
: P. O. Box 1904 * =

Santa Fe, New Mex1co'§7501

Tel: 505 983-7301

State of New Mexico
Land Offlce ‘Bui ing
Santa Fe, New Mexico

‘May 6, 1970 | R B
t B ~
: ! Lov ;
0il Conservation Commission .(:£?1—*§—-4{—3>6;.2Lf

Attentlon: Mr. George Hatch

a“ non—, er' gas proratlon unlt 1n qectlon 7 Townshlp
20 South, Range«?S.uasL,‘naay Lounty, New Mex1co,

It is requested that thls appllcatlon be amended to in-
glude, in the alternatlve, a request for force—poollng
of the" SE/4 of Sectish:7 with the remainder of the sectlon
and the assessment of a penalty provision.
Yours Very truly,

William J. LeMay

By . ‘ .
McDermott Conne ly'& Stevens
Attorneys for Applicant

DGS:sj
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Dogcal: No, 413-70

'DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ MBY 27, 1970

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - _SARTA XE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis a. Utz, Examiner, cr Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4357:

'CASE 4358:

CASE 4359:

CASE 4360:

CASE 4341:

‘Application of Stallworth Oil & Gas for an unorthodox oil well

location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, secks authority to drill an infill prcducing oil
well -at an unorthodox location, 1315 fest from th'a ‘South -and
East lines of Section 25, TOWnShlp 16 south, Range 30 Bast, in
its Sguare Lake Gcaybu*ﬁ Sa“~hn res Waterflood Project, Eady
County, New Mexico. : e : :

Application of Union 0Oil Ccmpany of California for a non-standard
gas proration unit and wiortnodox lccation,” Roosevelt County,

New Mex1co. Appllcant Jin- tne ~above-styled cause, seegks apnrnun1J}x~*thw>‘¢*<*
lror a 240-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprlslng the

NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 18, Township & South, Range 38 East,
Bluitt-San Andfes Associated Pool, Roosevait ”ﬁ“r+,, New Mexico,

to be dodlcatea to its Federal 18 Well No. 2 at an unorthcdox

location 660 feet from the South and East lines ‘of said Sasction
18. Appllcant further requests that the aliowable assigned to
the subject well be effective as of May 1, 1970. '

Appllcatlon of Pan American Petroleum Curporailon for an un-
orthodox gas well:ilocation, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appllcant,
in the above-styled cause, séeks authority to drill a gas wezll
at an unorthodox locaticn 1650 feet frem the South linz and 990
feet from the West line of Section 22, Township 18 Sonth, Range
26 East, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pocl, Eddy County, New Mexiczo.

Application of Pan American Petzolaum Corpordtlon to direction-
ally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Appiloart in the above-

styled cause, secks authority to losaie its Bysrs "A" Well XNo,

30 at a point 663 Fest from the Nerith line and

1835 feat from
the West line of Section 3, Tewnship 19 South, Ra3ngs

N

1

&3

hs? 28 Bast,
Hobbs. (Grayburg-San Aandres} Pecl, Lea Ccunty, v Mexico, and
directionally drill said well to a bottom~hole lcration 330
feet from the MNorth line and 1650 feat from the West line of

said Section 3.

=
3
e
¥

(Continued from the Apxil 22, 1270, Examiner Hearing)} ‘9
Application of Pan American Petrcievn Corporation for tw® non-
standard gas proration units, Lea Ccunty. New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled causs, s2eks approval ¢f two non-standarxd




Examinexr Hearing - May 27, 1970
-2- ' ‘Decket No. 13-70

(Case 4341 ccntinued)

gas proratlon units fox its State "C" Tvact 13 Well Ro. 5,

a dual comp1etlon, located 1980 feat- from the Morth line

and 660 feet from the West line of Soctlon 36, Township -

- : 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said units
to be comprised as follows: '

Blinebry Gas Pool - 240 acrés - Nw/4
and W/2 NE/4

Tubb Gas Pool - 200 acres - W/2 NW/4
NE/4 NW/4 and W/2 NE/4. ‘
5 . CASE 4361: jAplecatlon of Read & Stevens for an unorthodox ‘gas well
R T _,vj?f location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Appllcants, in the
’ ‘ above-styled cause, seek authority to drill a gas well at an
unox thodox locatlon 990 feet from the South and West Yines
of Sectlon 6, Townshlp 15 South, Range 28 Fast Buffalo
wValley-Denne" vanlan Gas Pool, Chaves County; New Mexxco to
be dedlcated to a gas proration uwnit comprising the W/Z
" of said Section 6.

\» CASE 4362: Appllcatlon of William.T. LeMay for a non—scandard gas pro~

: ‘ ration unit or compulsory pcollng, Eddy County, NeW'Mex1co.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seexs approval for a-

- 318. 9=acre non-standard gas proration. unit comprising Lots 1

and 2 and the E/2:NW/4,; and NE/4 of Seation 7, Tcwnshlp 20

» Soueh, Range 25 East, Dagger DrawsMorrow Gas Pool, Eddy County,

N : New Mex1co ‘or a 478-acfe non-standard unit comprlslng Lots 1,
' 2, 3, and 4, and the E/2 W/2, and NE/4 of gaid Section 7. 1In

B : - ; the alternatlve applicant seeks an order pocling all mineral

B ' ’ interests from the surface of the ground down to and ‘including

G f ) ' the Morrow formation underlying said Section 7. The acreage

o : - ‘ in the above proposals is to be dedicated Lo a well 1650 feet

from the North and West lines of. said Section 7 which is to be

re-entered.

B TR

CASE _4352: (Continued fvom the May 13, 1970 Exanminer Hearing)
Application of Jack L. McClellan for the creation of a new gas
‘pool or, in the alternative, the establishment of pool rules for

1 e A o S A AT it e

'l.‘ two existing pools, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico. Appli-
‘.- cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new
- Queen gas pool comprising the following-described acreage:

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEX;'{CO

PN
Township 15 south, Range 29 East . 4 \
Section 11l: SE/4 \¥§~“
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BEFORE THE T
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION. OF ¥EW MEXICO
o .=
g R
APPLICATICN OF WILLIAM J. LeMAY
“FOR-AN-ORDER  APPROVING A NON- . . 4'/ 3( 2-
STANDARD DRILLING AND PRORATION Case No. '

UNIT, DAGGER DRAW F;[ELD, EDDY

COUNTY NEW MEXICO : | ' W .

APPLICATION

Comes now Wllllam J. LeMay and applies to the 0il Conservation
Comm1531on of the State of New Mexico for the approval of a non-
standard gas proratlon unit for the production of gas from the

‘Morrow formation 1n the Dagger Draw Field, Eddy County, New Mexico,

as an exceptlon to Comm1331on Order R-2919, ‘made’ final by “the

Commission on February 23, 1967, which set up 640 acres spa01ng for -

the field.

It is requested that said non-standard gas proration. unit shall
consist 6f”L6ts 1, 2 El/2 NW1/4 and NEl/4 of Section 7, Township
20 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexrco, contalnlng a
total of 318 9 acres, more or lescg, or, in the alternatlve, a non-
standard gas prorat}on uplt consisting of Lots 1, 2, 3,4, E1/2
wi/z, and NEf/4 of %ectioh 7f356ve Township and Range, containing

478'aCres,,more or iess, and in support thereof would show the

Commission:

1.v Applicant ﬁs the owner of the right to drill for, develop
and produce from th%dﬁorrow formation in either‘eflthe above-~
described non—stand;rd Qas proration units.

2, Applicant,has proposed to communitize its acreage with
that located in the SE1/4 of Section 7, but has been unable to
obtain a communitization agreement, a farmout or a purchase of
said acreage.

3. Unless apﬁlicant is granted approval of a non-standard

~gas proration unit consisting of 318.9 acres, or in the alternative,

a non-standard gas jproration unit consisting of 478.0 acres, as

DOCKET MANED

Dote. T2 /50

AR 1

R W s Fa gt

TP

WM b e e e e vt ama s g e e,
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proposed herein, it will be denied its right to obtain its just and
equitable share of the gas underlying its lands.

4. Approval of the applicationmwill result in the recovery
of gas that’prdbab}y would not otherwise be recovered, will preVent

waste, and cOrféléEﬁVe’righfs of the other owners in the area will be

protected.

THEREFORE applicant prays that this matter be set for hearing
before the Commission, or before the Commission's duly appointed
examiner, and that after notice and hearing as required byvlaw,'thé

Commission enter its order approving a non-standard gas proration

_unit for Morrow Sand production, as prayed for. . -

Respectfully submitted,

WILLIAM J. LeMAY

McDérItfot\ 1]
P. O. Box 1904 ‘ o
Santa Fe;"New Mexico 87501

By | g ' »
t,.Connelly & Stevens

- Attorneys for Applicant

e 1 L N b A S

e e
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June 3, 1970’

N,

“at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz .

- and the recommendatlons of the Examlner, and belng fully adv1sedf G

BEFORE THE OQIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARTNG —
CALLED BY THE OlL CONSERVATION

MMISSION' OF NEW MEXJCO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 4362

Order No. R- éé i Z <.

2y
., /¢

APPLICATION OF WILLIAM J. LeMAY / 54 ::f

PM 3

FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION . S

UNIT OR COMPULSORY POOLING, EDDY : 7; e

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. % 21 573
@ . .

PR

(‘,ze",no

BY THE COMMISSION:

Thich%uSe came on for hearing at ¢ a.m., on _ May 2% , 1970,

NOW, on this day of June . 19'ﬂ1“thé Commission, a
gquorum belng ‘present, hav1ng considered the testimony,. the record,

in the orem:sea, ~

FINDSs

(1) Thét due public notiCe having been‘given as requireé”by
law, the Cogmission'has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) Tﬁat the applicant, William J. LeMay, seeks approval
for a 318.94acre non-~-standard gas proration unit comprising Lcots
1 and 2 and%the E/2 NW/4 - and NE/4 of Section 7, Townéﬁip 20
South, Range 25 East, NMPM, Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico, or a 478=acre non—standard unit comprising
Lots 1, 2, 3 and 4, and the E/2 W/2?&and.Nw/g of said Section
7..

(3) That in the alternative to the above, applicant seeks

an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation

underyling said Section 7.
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i to re-enter a well located 1650 feet from the North line and

[
I
1

o2
- CASE No. 4362
i

(4) That the applicant has the right to drill and proposes

1650 feet from the West line oOf said Section 7 in the Dagger Draw-
Morrow Gas Pool.

(5) That the Special Rules and Regulations g&verﬂigéAfhéwruw
Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas Pool provide that each well shall be
located on a standard unit containing 640 acres, wore or les.,
consisting of a governmental section. )

(6) That there are interest’OWnérs;in‘said Section 7 who.
have not agreed to the formation of either bf‘édid’proposed non-
standard prorétiod units and have noﬁ agreed to pool their
ingereéts to féfm~a”standard préfation'uﬁit comprising all of
said Seétion 7;

(7) Thaf the applicant's requeét fdr*aéproval of:ggg—of the
ébove-described”noh—standafa proration uﬁifs should be denied.

{8) That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to

protect correlative rights, and to afford. the owner of each

interest in said Section 7 the opportunity to recover or receive

wr”hout”ﬁﬁﬁécessary eXpénsé his just and fair share of the gas
in the Dé%ée}fbraw—Mbrrokaas PObi, all mineral interests, whatf
ever they wmay be in said pool within said Section 7 should be
pooled to form a standard 640-acre proration uhit;téfizidedicatéa
to the above~described well.

(9) That the applicant,'Wiliiam'J. LeMay, should be

designated the operator of the subject well and unit.

1 (i0) That any non-consenting working interest owner should

'be afforded the opportunity to pay his share of estimated well

costs to the operator in lieu of paying his share of reasonable
i

%well costs out of production.

:
i
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(11) That any non-consenting working interest owner that
does not pay his share of estimated well costs should have with- |
held from production his share cf the reasonable well costs plus

‘an additional. 50% thereof as a reasonable charge for the risk
[ 4

Arime

involved in the 3 "  of the well.

(12) That any non-consenting interest owner should be

! TR M

afforded the opportunity tvobject to the actual well costs

but that said actual well costs should be adopted as the

reasonable well costs in the absence of such objection.

“
%

A

(fj) That following ‘determination of reasonable well costs,

any non-consenting working interest owner that has paid his share

e R R s o RS

of estimated costs should pay to the ¢perator any amount that.

2%,

reasonable well costs exceed estimatéd well costs and should

AR

[ N
ST el

receive from the operator any amount that paid estimated well

costs exceed reasonable well costs.

%;$ ;'; Tl é . (14) That $150 00 r month zhould be flxed as a reasonable

charge for c't.1perv151.on for the gGbject well that Lhe opdritor

‘* Bl

i T should be authorized to}w1thhold ‘from production the pronortlonate"
S § share of such supervision charge attributable to each non-consenting
Lfé; § working interest, and in addition thereto, the operator should be
S i £ ‘ :

authorized to withhold from production the proportionate share of

actual expenditufés required for operating the sdﬁjéct well, not

i in excess of what are reasonable, attributable to each non-
; _ consenting working interest.

(15) That all proceeds from production from the subject
well which are not disbursed for any reason should be placed in
escrow to be paid to the true owner thereof upon demand and proof

of ownership.




'S

0 At M N e A R K A s S Y LTI 5 03 i v 95 s e

-4
CASE No. 4362

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of William J. LeMay fGr approval
for a 318.9-acre non-standard gas proration unit compriéing Lots
1 and 2;and thewE/Z NW/4, and NE/4 of Section 7, Township 20 Southi,
Range 25 EéSﬁ, NMPM, Dagger Draw-Morrow Gas“Podl, Eddy County, New
Mexico,ior a 478-acre non-standard unitréomprising Lots 1, 2, 3,

N ,
and 4, and the E/2 W/Z‘;and ngzkof said Section 7, is hereby

-
T

(SEE UNDER)

denied. -

<)

{(3) That

iszhereby'designatedi
Ehe'operétOr of the subject wéll and unit.

{(4) Trat the_bperator shall furnish the Commission and eachl
known WOfkingwin£e;¢st owner in the subject unit an itemized
schedule of estimated well costs within 30 days f61i§wing the
date of this order.

(g): That within 30 days from the date the séhedule of

estimated well costs is furnished to him, any non-consenting 1

working ihterest owner shall have the right tc pay his shareb

of estiméted well costs to the operator in lieu of paying his
share of ?easonable well costs out of production, and that any
such ownef who pays his share of estimated well costs as provided
above shall remain liable for operating costs but shall not be
liable for risk charges.

{6) That the operator shall furnish the Commission and each
known workiﬁg interest owner’in the subject unit an itemized
schedule of actual well costs within 30 days following completion
of the well; that if no objection‘to the actual well costs is
received by the Commission,and the Commission has not objected

within 60 days following completion of the well, the.actual well
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coéts shall be the reasonable well costs;: pro%ided'however,fthat
if there is an cobjection to actual wéll costSJWithin said 60-~day
period, the Commission will determine reasonable well costs after

piblic notice and hearing..

ap;e well costs)any nOn—cdﬁSehﬁing working intérest owner that haﬁ
péid his share of eétimated costs in advance asiprovided above
shall péy to the bperator‘ﬁis pro>rata»share‘of‘§he amount that
reasonable well costs exceéd.estimatedjwell coéts and shall
reééive:ffém the 6péfator his pro rata share of the amount that

estimated well costs exceed reasonable well costs.

following costs and charges from production:

(5)° That within 30 days following determination of reason-

(8) That the operator is'hereby authorized to withkhsld the

(9)

{A) Thg pro rata share of reasonable well costs
attributable to each non-consenting working
interest owner who has not paid his share of
estimated well costs within 30 days from the
date the schedule of estimated well costs is
furnished to him. Z .

(B) As a chargewfor the risk invbived»in the:i:;;Z;

- jfg_of the well, JTO % of t}_ie pro rata share
of reasonable well costs attributable to each
non~-consenting working interest owner who has
not paid his share of estimated well costs
within 30 days from the date the sghedule of
estimated well costs is furnished to him.

That the operator shall distribute said costs and
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charges withheld from production to the parties who advanced

the well costs .

e 1 1

('= ) That-($ A Q per m;nth a‘s herebf fixed as a reason- ¢
" able charge for superv:.s:.on«f : e subject we l;)that the operator .

‘ is-hereby authorized to withhold from productlon ‘the proportionate

share of such superv131on charge attrlbutable té each non-consenting

-working interest, and in addition thereto, the ;Qperator is hereby

authorized to withhold from production the propioj’rtionate share of

‘actual expenditures required for operating the subject well, not e
' in excess of what are reasonable, attributable j:p each non-

., consenting working interest.
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ﬁéreby~an§ggfiff§ to withhold from production the proportionate

A \‘*\\ SR
share of such cost attribu -@—t0-each non-consenting working
\\
interest. — -

a seven-eighths (7/8) working interest ané a cne-eighth (1/8) roy-
alty interest for the purpose of allqcatiﬁ§;66§ts and charges unde
the terms of this ofder._ |
(12) That any well costs or charges which are to be paid out
of production shall be’wiﬁhheld only ffém the working interests'
share of produCtion,rand no costs or charges shall be withheld
frOm‘prodéctioﬁ attf&éutable to royalty ipﬁérests.
(13) That all prééeédstféﬁwﬁrddﬁcéién frbm'fhe subject well]
which are not disbursed for any,reaéonfShall>be plaééd in escrow

in _Eddv. . Countyv, New Mexico, to be paid to the trus owner

thefeof upon demand‘anﬁ;prdof of ownefship; that the operator
shall notify #hé Commission of_the name and address of}sai§_b
éscrow agent Qithin 90 days from the agte of this order.

(14) - That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
egtry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

'DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

(11) That any unsevered mineral interest shall be considered'

r




Case 4363. Appl:.cation of JACK ‘
L. McCLELLAN FOR UNORTHODOX GAS
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